

52 Long Pond Road Plymouth, MA, 02360-3302 Tel: 508.746.1559

Dear Superintendent Campbell,

My name is Envoy Anne Rich, and I am the Pastor of the Plymouth Salvation Army Corps and Community Center. I wanted to take a moment to express my heartfelt gratitude for the incredible work the students from Plymouth South Middle School did during their visit to the Salvation Army Corps Community Center.

Guided by their wonderful teachers, Christine Carden and Jen Chambers, the sixth graders were fantastic! They really got involved in learning about the different ways we give back to our community, and their enthusiasm was contagious. It was inspiring to see them actively sorting food in our pantry and helping us prepare donations for those in need.

I can't thank you enough for the generous amount of food the students brought to help families in Plymouth, Kingston, Carver, and beyond. Their contributions will make a real difference for many people. More importantly, I hope they took away the importance of kindness and the impact of giving back, as well as valuable lessons about teamwork and empathy.

It's amazing teachers like Christine and Jen who truly transform the lives of their students. I know this firsthand, as my son, Elijah Langille, is the music department head for 6-12 at Barnstable High School. He grew up doing community service activities similar to what the kids experienced with us today, and those experiences helped shape him into the compassionate teacher he is now.

I really hope the kindness the students showed during their visit will stick with them. It's heartwarming to think about how this experience might inspire them to continue making a positive impact in the future. It's been an absolute honor to host such wonderful young people.

Thank you again for all the support from everyone at Plymouth South Middle School. We appreciate everything you do to instill these important values in the students. We're excited to continue collaborating and welcoming more students in the future to help make a difference in our community.

Very Respectfully,

Anne Rich

Envoy/Pastor

The Salvation Army Corps & Community Center

52 Long Pond Road Plymouth, Ma.

Evenday

Thad you, you teacher